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                              2025            (315) 735-5882  Club Haus         JANUARY
      MAENNERCHOR                      
         SPONSORS 
McCRAITH BEVERAGES  (315) 768-BEER 
20 Burrstone Rd., New York Mills 
Matts, Old Milwaukee, Coors & Labatts 
and other fine products. 
 
CARLO MASI & SONS 
& DAUGHTER, INC. 
Wholesale Produce 
9 Wurz Ave, Utica, New York 
(315) 797-7303  (315) 735-8365 
Fax (315) 797-8914   
 
HEINTZ FUNERAL SERVICE, INC. 
A Family Dedicated To Service Since 1909 
408 Herkimer Rd., Utica  (315) 797-5552 
1517 Whitesboro St. , Utica  (315)  797-5550 

 
TURNBULL AGENCY 
600 French Road 
New Hartford 13413-0874    (315) 735-9201 
 
GENESEE PAINT & GLASS CO. , INC. 
1219-23 Park Ave at Oneida Square 
Utica, NY   (315) 732-1141 
“See Us For Your Painting Needs “ 
 
LAWLESS REAL ESTATE 
All your real estate questions 
answered. 
Utica and Kayuta Lake 
(315) 724-7474 
 
STEVENERS 
Backhoe Service. Bulldozing, Cellars, 
Sewer Lines, Water Lines and Septic 
Systems. 
9420 Route 49, Marcy, NY 13403  
(315) 733-6162. Glenn  Sr. & Glenn  Jr.  
 
SUSAN M. ANACKER, LS 
PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR 
NYS Lic. #050321  11082 Davis Road E  
Deerfield, NY 13502  
PH (315) 724-6800 FAX (315) 724-6809 
 
BOULEVARD TRAILERS INC 
Boulevard Trailers Inc. 
Truck caps - bed liners - storage 
Winterizing special - $ 79.95 
 (315) 736-5851 
 
DINO’S SAUSAGE & MEAT CO INC 
722 Catherine St, Utica, NY 13501 
(315) 732-2661 

 
 

MONDAY – THURSDAY 5:30 – 10; FRIDAY 4 – 10 
(FRIDAY DINNER SERVING 5:30 – 8 P.M.) 

Please keep informed thru our: 
Website www.uticamaennerchor.com 

Facebook https://www.facebook.com/uticamaennerchor 
 
FRIDAY SPECIALS: Jan. 3 – German platter, red cabbage; Jan. 10 – Clam 
basket w/potato wedges, vegetable; Jan. 17 Chicken Riggies, salad; Jan 24 – 
Meatloaf w/mashed potatoes, peas & carrots; Jan 31 – Applejack pork 
tenderloin, choice of potato, applesauce, vegetable. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
DEC. 31 – NEW YEAR’S EVE – CLUB CLOSED 
JAN.    1 – NEW YEAR’S DAY – CLUB CLOSED 
JAN.    3 – Fish Fry 5:30 – 8 p.m. 
JAN.    6 – Board of Officers & Trustee’s Meeting &  

 General Meeting for all members – 5 p.m. 
JAN.    7 – Pitch League Resumes – 7 p.m. 
JAN.  10 – Fish Fry 5:30 – 8 p.m. 
JAN.  16 – Shuffleboard League Resumes – 7 p.m. 
JAN.  17 – Fish Fry 5:30 – 8 p.m. 
JAN.  24 – Fish  Fry 5:30 – 8 p.m. 
JAN.  31 – Fish Fry 5:30 – 8 p.m. 
JULY 2025 BAVARIAN FESTIVAL – July 18-19-20 (save the dates) 
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR TO OUR MAENNERCHOR FAMILY & FRIENDS! 

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS ARE NOW DUE 

PLEASE CONSIDER THIS YOUR 2ND NOTICE IF YOUR RENEWAL HAS 
NOT YET REACHED THE SECRETARY OF YOUR CLUB. 

 
GREETINGS by President Steven Schafer – Happy New Year from your Utica 
Maennerchor family. We hope 2025 is filled with happiness and good health! This 
year is especially exciting as we recognize and celebrate the 160th Anniversary of our 
beloved club. Thank you for your continued support and dedication to our wonderful 
organization. Prost! 
  
DEPT. 56 ALPINE VILLAGE – As you enter the Club, have you noticed our 
beautiful winter village in the display case that was made by our own Calvin 
Anacker? The Village was donated in 2011 by Tom Klar of Maryland. We are so 
grateful for this gift. If you notice, all the little houses have German identification.   
 

 NON-PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION 

US POSTAGE 
PAID 

UTICA, NY 
PERMIT No. 50 

 
  

http://www.uticamaennerchor.com/


 

 

THANK YOU – We 
appreciate all the bakers & 
customers of our Holiday 
Christmas Cookie Sale, 
which was a success due to 
the great participation. We 
also thank all who purchased 
and sold our Holiday 
Fundraiser tickets, which was 
also a success. 1st place: 
Jane Buchner; 2nd place: Bill 
Gregory; 3rd place: Jim Cook. 
Congratulations! 
KARL MANNE LAW OFFICE 
General Practice of Law  
(315) 866-7642 
107 Court St., Herkimer, NY 
 
THE GALLERY PRINT SHOP 
18 Oriskany Blvd. 
Yorkville, NY 13495 
(315) 768-7851 
 

WILLIAM M. ROTH 
Criminal Defense & 
Traffic Matters (DWI) 
(315) 507-4484 or (917) 498-1873 
 
TOM & TOM EXCAVATING, INC. 
Firewood, Excavating, Snowplowing, 
Complete Lawn Care 
2047 State Route 315 
Deansboro, NY 13328 
315-525-5181 
 
KOZARS 
1000 Sunset Ave., Utica, NY 13502 
 
MOVING? PLEASE! 
CALL (315) 735-5882 and leave a 
message with your new address. 
We want to keep you informed! 

2025 CLUB MEMBERSHIP DUES – Your $40 membership has remained the 
same over the past several years. New cards will be postmarked by the middle 
of January and will also allow you the benefit of a free drink each month when 
you present your card. We are finalizing additional discounts that will be 
announced early in 2025 for our members. Please remember that your 
membership supports the only German/American cultural social Club in the area. 
 
As we celebrate our 160th year it is our hope that many of our members will 
bring in a new membership, either a family member or friend, in order to 
continue the growth of our Club. Stop by to make new friends and enjoy 
the friendly atmosphere of the Club. 
 
SUPPORT YOUR CLUB OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES – You are invited to join 
your Board Members at a brief General Meeting on January 6th at 5 p.m. 
downstairs at the Club. The following slate will be officially accepted:   Officers: 
President – Steve Schafer, 1st Vice President – Raymond Beck, 2nd Vice 
President – Cindy Yount, Treasurer – Kathleen Wameling, and Secretary – 
Judith Schwenzfeier. Trustees: William Gregory, Martha Culan, John Perrone, 
Fred Kilmartin, William Kritzler, Shirley Hilts-Adams, Lynn Allen. 
 
Thanks to the above volunteers for keeping your Club and finances in good 
order. We have two more Trustee positions available. If interested, please 
contact one of the Officers for complete information. 
 
GERMAN CONTRIBUTION TO THE MOHAWK VALLEY – Jacob Agne, Jr. was 
the architect for the first “home” of the Utica Maennerchor at 323 Columbia Street 
in 1892 until 1963 when the property was turned over to the Utica Urban 
Development Commission. He was the President of the Utica Maennerchor at 
an unknown time. He also founded Utica Cutlery in 1910, the manufacturer of 
stainless-steel cutlery. 

 
VOLUNTEERS FOR SNOW DUTY – To date we have been lucky not to have had much snow, but you know 
the snow will soon be upon us. We have a snow plowing contract with Steveners, but sidewalks and walkways 
are the Club member’s responsibility. We have a snowblower, shovels and snow melt, but we can always use 
peoplepower. If you arrive at the Club and work needs to be done, please help us out. Sean Scott has done a 
great job for us in the past but is having knee issues and could use your help. UMC is your home away from 
home, so please take pride in it and help us out. Thanks! 
 
CHORUS – Thank you to our Chorus members for a wonderful Christmas benefit concert. We were able to 
donate $900 to The House of the Good Shepherd whose representative graciously attended and accepted the 
funds. The cookie & coffee treats after the Concert were enjoyed by all who attended, and we thank you. The 
following week the Chorus presented their Concert at Preswick Glen to the delight of the residents. We are 
thankful for our Director Mark Radlowski and Accompanist Margaret Fisco for their time working with us. Each 
week, Mark has also been working in our Chorus Library along with Carol Lawless and Beverly Gregory 
organizing our music in a manner that will be easier to select as our voices are changing and our chorus members 
are decreasing. You can’t possibly imagine the music we have accumulated over the years as German/American 
choruses have failed to exist, and they have donated their music to our Club. As winter months are approaching, 
the Chorus will take some time off and resume at a date to be determined in March. Happy New Year to all! 
  
EDELWEISS SCHUHPLATTLERS by Gracie Schell – Our Dancers concluded December with four Christmas 
Dance Performances, and a mini-Christmas one, all held within the same week! We started the month on Dec. 8th, 
performing at the Syracuse German Club's annual Christmas Party. Once again, we were well received and finished 
by including the audience in a dance. Then came our busy week.......Dec 14th – performing first at the annual "Ilion 
Holiday Hoopla", before we headed right over to the "Little Falls Holiday Festival", dancing yet another one-hour show. 
Everyone really enjoyed our show at these different Holiday Events. On Thursday, Dec. 19th, we were one of the 
featured performers at Utica's "City Hall Christmas". What a festive, busy event for the children of the Utica area! We 
had a grand time dancing in the middle of City Hall in front of their big Christmas Tree! Afterwards, we all went over to 
Utica's Irish Cultural Center (ICC) and performed two of our Christmas Dances for everyone at Five Points Pub. Some 
dancers even joined in singing a Christmas Song with the folks there! Then we went upstairs at the ICC to participate 
in the weekly "Irish Ceili Dance Class" that I teach there each week. It was so much fun doing Irish dances while 



 

 

wearing our German dance outfits! Dec. 20th found us inside the Sitrin Community Center performing for 35 residents 
there. As with our Syracuse show, we finished our Sitrin performance by doing the beautiful "Lantern Dance". The 
dancers and their rehearsals will be on hiatus for the month of January except for our group's annual "End of Dance 
Season Christmas Party" held near the end of January. (Note: In February - We might bring back Square & Circle 
Dancing again....you'll have to wait & see......) 
 

 
 

MEMBERS – STAY SAFE, STAY WELL 
REMINDER NOTE:  We are looking for volunteers to chair, cook or work Club events. Long-time Club chairpersons are willing to be helpful in 
sharing our traditions and cooking skills. Event Forms that provide detailed information, menus, tasks to be performed, and lists of workers, 
are available for planning purposes.  If you can help, call Club Secretary, Judy, (315) 736-7014. NEWSLETTER via EMAIL & Miscellaneous: If 
you wish to receive your newsletter electronically, please send your email address to uticamaennerchor@gmail.com. The Club is connected to 
Wi-Fi; drop in some evening with your computer if you do not have Internet access at home.  

mailto:uticamaennerchor@gmail.com

